Committee on Educational Policies and Planning
Minutes, 26 April 2006

Present: Molly Appel, Ruth Andrea Levinson, Deborah Hall, Matt Hockenos (chair), Beau Breslin, Murial Poston, Gordon Thompson (scribe).  Guests (for discussion on ACIS): Michael Arnush, Cori Filson, Sarah Goodwin

1) Minutes: Levinson 21 April 2006 (approved), Hall 12 April 2006 (approved with MH’s revisions)

2) FYE: 

a) Policies on Withdrawals, Failures, and Transfers.  Michael Arnush has provided a brief report on what happened this past year.  CEPP should consider the existing guidelines and how (or whether) to revise them.  We will be discussing this next week.

b) Assessment of the FYE: We need to determine whether this report comes after two years (i.e., next year).  BB will report next week.

c) Middle States: MP briefly reported on initial and unofficial comments on the FYE.

3) Writing Task Force

a) CEPP will consider the recommendations and will introduce these ideas to the department chairs at their retreat in May

b) CEPP will craft its own version of the proposal next fall

4) PA Taskforce 

a) CEPP will prepare a proposal for the early fall (September on the floor, October for voting)

5) Calendar

a) MH recommended approval of the calendar with discussion of study days, etc. next year.  CEPP approved the minutes.

6) Agenda 2006-07

a) Members of CEPP will contribute issues related next year’s agenda and the long-term goals.  These will include meetings with the Dean of Special Programs.

7) Short-term Study Abroad Courses and Programs

a) CEPP was provided with a set of nine questions that served as the beginning of their discussions and which are available on the OIP’s website.

b) MA began the discussion by observing that we have a variety of different kinds of programs and, in particular, study abroad programs are offered both by OIP and Special Programs.  Questions of resources play an important role in this discussion for both students and faculty.  What access do students on financial aid have to these programs?  How would we set up a set of guidelines helping faculty to determine to which office they would go to run a S-tSA program?  What is the impact on departments and faculty teaching load?  What are the resources?  Do departments realize what the impact will be on their curriculum?  What is the role of faculty stipends?  What is the impact on student costs?  CEPP discussed and confirmed the belief that courses offered by SP come under the purview of CEPP, thus, CEPP has purview over SA programs offered through SP.  The ACIS representatives indicated that SP have agreed to this.

c) When ACIS sunsets, CEPP needs to appoint a standing subcommittee.

d) MH will consult with Kate Graney (Curriculum Committee) to confirm that both committees agree on the document.

